
TO: Planning Commission 

FROM: Alyssa Jones Wood, Sustainability Manager 

DATE: February 11, 2025 

SUBJECT: 2025 Comprehensive Plan Periodic Update – Climate Element 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 
 

This is a discussion item about the first draft of the new Climate Element for the 2025 
Comprehensive Plan periodic update. 

 

 
2) Background: 
 

On a ten-year cycle, the City is required to conduct a Growth Management Act periodic 
update of its Comprehensive Plan and related development regulations. 

 
The updated Comprehensive Plan will address diversity, equity, and inclusion throughout 
the Plan.  2025 Comprehensive Plan Update | City of Tumwater, WA has links to guidance 
materials and information about the update. 

 
The intent of this work session item is to gather feedback from the Planning Commission on 
the draft Climate Element goals, including policy and action timelines related to the Climate 
Resilience Subelement, and for staff to provide an update on the City’s progress in preparing 
a Climate Element. 

 

 
3) Alternatives: 
 

 None. 
 

 
4) Attachments: 
 

A. Staff Report 
B. Draft Climate Element Goals, Policies, and Implementation Actions 
C. Draft Climate Element Technical Information 
D. Presentation 

https://www.ci.tumwater.wa.us/departments/community-development-department/tumwater-comprehensive-plan/2025-comprehensive-plan-update

